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XL OAS GENERAL ASSEMBLY
DIALOGUE AMONG THE HEADS OF DELEGATION, THE OAS SECRETARY GENERAL, AND THE HEADS OF DELEGATION OF THE PERMANENT OBSERVER COUNTRIES ON THE THEME OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY SESSION: “PEACE, SECURITY, AND COOPERATION IN THE AMERICAS”

REMARKS FROM 

THE HEAD OF DELEGATION OF
THE PERMANENT OBSERVER COUNTRY OF
SLOVENIA
JUNE 6, 2010
Address by Ambassador Matjaž Šinkovec,

Special Envoy of the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Slovenia

Dialogue of Heads of Delegation with the Permanent Observers, 

40th Regular Session of the General Assembly of the Organization of American States, Lima, Peru, June 6 – 8, 2010

Secretary General, Deputy Minister, Excellencies, Ladies and Gentlemen,

May I first thank our Peruvian hosts for their warm hospitality and excellent organization. This is not Slovenia’s first experience with Peruvian hospitality and organization. Exactly two years ago – during Slovenia’s Presidency of the European Union - we held a very successful EU-LAC Summit here in this beautiful city of Lima. 
Slovenia holds the Organization of American States in high esteem. During our almost two decades of independence we have been in our own neighborhood – in Central Europe – as well as wider in Europe - very active in promoting regional cooperation and good neighborly relations. In the past few years we have also chaired both the Organization for Security and Cooperation in Europe as well as the Council of Europe. We have also been an important humanitarian and development aid donor as well as a major promoter of Euro-Atlantic integration of our neighbors to the South East – namely in the Western Balkans. 

Your theme today – Peace, Security & Cooperation – is close to our heart and has been leading our international activity from day one.

The global challenges that are affecting us all have demonstrated that we all have to act not only locally and regionally but also more globally.

It is time now also for Slovenia to develop closer relations with other regions of the world.

The Western Hemisphere is among our top priorities. We have already started this year with the expansion of our diplomatic presence in the Latin American and Caribbean region and will establish closer links with its the regional organizations.

In the area of humanitarian and development aid Slovenia – a country of two million people - helped with over 1 and a half million USD in Haiti. This year we will be involved in a 100,000 USD project in the area of helping victims of anti-personnel mines and demining in Colombia. Having extensive experience in election observation – we would be interested in participating for the first time in one of the future OAS-led election observer missions. 
Having participated in a host of development programs for the region through the World Bank, different EU instruments, the European Investment Bank and the Inter-American Development Bank, we are now ready to consider further development cooperation efforts also under the OAS umbrella.

Thank you.

